
Port of Tacoma Road  
Reconstruction Phase 2 

 
May 2016 to July 2016 

 
The City of Tacoma will reconstruct Port of Tacoma Road from Marshall Avenue 

to the State Route 509 bridge with concrete to meet heavy-haul standards.  
 
With additional grant funding and 
contributions from the City and Port, 
the City’s contractor, Gary Merlino 
Construction, will complete the final 
1,600 feet of Port of Tacoma Road 
north of SR 509.  
 
Construction is expected to begin  
May 9 and last 6 to 8 weeks. 
 
Truck staging will remain the 
same during construction 
 
Suggested truck routes:  
 
Husky Terminal 

 Portland: From Portland Ave., turn 
right on Lincoln and left on Thorne to 
the East 11th Street Staging Area 

 Milwaukee: Use Milwaukee Way to 
access the East 11th Street Staging 
Area 

 Avoid Port of Tacoma Road 
 

Olympic Container Terminal 
 Continue to use Port of Tacoma Road 

 
Washington United Terminals 

 Portland Ave.: From Portland, turn 
right on Lincoln and left on Thorne to 
access the WUT Staging Area 

 Port of Tacoma Rd.: From Port of 
Tacoma Rd., turn left on Lincoln and 
right on Thorne  
 

Terminal 7 breakbulk 
 Use Port of Tacoma Road  

 
Construction traffic impacts 
 
The work will be reduce traffic to one lane in 
each direction throughout construction. 
 
The work will be completed in three phases: 
(1) the two east lanes, (2) two west lanes 
and (3) the center lane.   
 
Detour routes will be posted online at the 
City of Tacoma and Port of Tacoma websites 
(www.portoftacoma.com/road-construction).  
  
Subscribe to construction updates 
 

Text alerts: Text PORT ROADWORK to 
468311 (message and data rates apply) 
 
Email alerts: Text PORT ROADWORK 
and your email address to 468311


